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Liberty Environmental (Liberty) is pleased to provide this status update for the above-referenced 
property located in Middletown, Orange County, New York.  The following activities were 
completed during the month of March 2025: 
 
 A waste profile for the drummed investigation-derived waste (IDW) and other drummed 

waste was completed and approved by the disposal facility.  Upon approval by the facility, 
a pickup date was scheduled and waste manifests were prepared to track the shipment of 
the drums.  

 
The following activities are planned for the site.  The anticipated completion dates listed below 
are subject to change:  

 
 Disposal of the drums was completed April 1, 2025.  Fourteen drums containing wastes 

and 7 empty drums were removed from the property during these activities.  A table below 
provides a summary of the waste drums that were removed. Two of the drums (oil/sludge 
drum and emulsion drum) were placed in overpacks because the conditions of the drums 
were not suitable for transportation. Documentation of the drum disposal will be submitted 
with the next monthly status update. 

Waste Type  No. of Drums   Location 

Soil 4 
2 inside the building and 2 outside on the 
loading dock at the southwest building corner 

Water 8 
3 inside the building and 5 outside along the 
south central side of the building 

Oil/Sludge 1 
A small drum on the loading dock at the 
southwest building corner

Dow Corning 346 
Emulsion 

1 
A drum containing a white emulsion located 
inside the building near the southeast corner

 

 A response to EPA’s comment letter, dated December 17, 2024, was prepared and 
submitted for review and comment.  The response letter proposed several action items 
including the installation of additional delineation monitoring wells, groundwater 
sampling for natural attenuation parameters, soil remedy confirmation sampling and a plan 
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for monitoring well maintenance.  Scheduling of the action items proposed in the response 
letter will be performed following EPA’s review and comment.  Please note that some of 
the proposed work will take place on adjacent properties and will require access 
agreements to complete. 

 
If you have any questions concerning the information presented above or the site in general, please 
do not hesitate to contact our office.  We may be reached at (800) 305-6019. 
 


